
 

Email:  lesliepriday@gmail.com       Web Page:  www.lesliepriday.com 

FIELD ADDRESS:  APDO. 99 – SIGUATEPEQUE, COM. – HONDURAS, CENTRAL AMERICA 

SENT BY: Victory Baptist Church, 1311 E. Bankhead Drive, Weatherford, TX  76086, Dr. Charles W. Wetherbee, Pastor 

AFFILIATED WITH: Independent Baptist Fellowship International, 724 N. Jim Wright Freeway, Ft. Worth, TX  76108 

 

   
 
 

 

 
 
This Sunday the 20th of August is our 29th wedding anniversary.  It is hard to believe how fast 
time has gone!  We praise the Lord for His blessings, watch care over us and our family, and 
the privilege to serve Him.   
 
We ask you to pray for the upcoming Prophecy Conference and Men’s Conference the first 
week of  October with Bro. and Mrs. Phillip Sawilowsky.  The Prophecy Conference will be 
with several churches and the Men’s Conference will be with men from several churches as 
well.  We pray that these special events will strengthen and  
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APRIL,  2018 
 
Dear Pastor and Church: 
 
WOW!  How time has passed!  Please forgive the delay in this letter.  Greetings from hot and 
hazy Honduras.  The smoke from forest fires and dust have formed a layer making it impossible 
to see the mountains around us and causing allergies and respiratory problems for many.  Alba 
has joined that group!  We hope the rainy season starts soon. 
 
We praise the Lord for a great youth camp.   We thank the individuals and churches who sent 
offerings to lower the costs for the campers.  We had 36 this year.  My Dad, Missionary Harold 
Priday and Honduran Pastor Daniel Flores taught the morning classes on Holy Living and 
Dating and Courtship.  Our son Halbert was in charge of the music and the activities.  Alba 
and I directed the camp.  Three of us preached in the night services.  The last night we had a 
bonfire after the service and each one gave a testimony about how the Lord had dealt in their 
lives that week.  We praise the Lord for His work in their lives.  Thank you for your prayers.  
Only eternity will reveal the fruit of your support and prayers.   
 
On Resurrection Sunday we had a Sunrise service in our yard at 5:00 A.M. and Alba made 
pancakes for everyone.  It was a special time of fellowship.    We closed out the week with the 
Lord’s Supper in the evening service.  Thank God for Christ’s death and resurrection for us!   
 
Also in April, my parents celebrated their 57th wedding anniversary.  We praise the Lord for 
their faithfulness and “stick-to-itiveness”.  In August, we will celebrate our 30th anniversary.  
To celebrate, we will be taking a trip in June with Bro. and Mrs. Phillip Sawilowsky to Israel 
and a cruise from Athens in the Mediterranean.  We have been saving and are very excited 
about the trip.  If you would like to help send us there, please send your offering to the mission 
office labeled Leslie & Alba’s Israel Trip.   
 
Thank you so much for your prayers and financial support.  We count it a privilege to be your 
missionaries in Honduras.  May the Lord bless you greatly. 
 
Yours with Hope for Honduras,  
 
 

 
Leslie & Alba Priday 
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